
 

Town of Niverville Press Release 
March 22, 2019 

Re: Province of Manitoba Announcement on Rural Cannabis Locations 

 

Dear Residents of Niverville,   

Today, the Province of Manitoba announced seven additional communities have been selected as sites for potential 
rural retail cannabis locations. The press release from the Province of Manitoba will be attached to this release. 
Niverville was one of the communities. Niverville was selected based on a decision made at the Provincial level to obtain 
their original accessibility promise. Let me assure you this was not something Council lobbied for. Having said that, we as 
Council now have work to do regarding this announcement. 

In order to process what this may mean for our Town I have put this issue on our agenda for the next time council 
meets. I have questions about all this announcement entails, and I have already requested a meeting with Manitoba 
Growth, Enterprise and Trade, the branch that looks after this portfolio. Based on answers received from that meeting, 
next steps will then be taken by Council as we continue to do our due diligence on this important matter. I want to 
assure you that as Council gets answers and processes the implications of this announcement, that I will do my best to 
provide information to you. 

I understand that there will be questions and comments from residents.  Our community, like many others in the 
Province, contains various opinions and views related to cannabis legalization that took place last fall in Canada. I want 
you to know I welcome any comments or questions you may have. Email is the best way to communicate or by dropping 
off a written letter at the Town Office.  I may not have answers right away, but I will work hard and do my best to get 
them for you.  

We are one community, made up of diverse people, with diverse cultural and faith backgrounds. Diversity is good, 
division is not.  Together we will work through this decision respectfully and graciously. This is a time where much 
wisdom is needed for all involved.  

 

Your public servant, 

Myron Dyck, Mayor 
myron.dyck@whereyoubelong.ca 
 

 

 

 



 

 


